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MANLY P. HALL 

PRESIDENT-FOUNDER 

Dear Friend and Subscriber: 

HENRY L. DRAKE 

VT CE-PRESIDENT 

September, 1958 

After eighteen years of continuous publication under the name HORIZON, circumstances have arisen 
which have caused us to make a change in our journal. These circumstances are set forth in an agree­
ment which we have recently signed. The pertinent paragraph of this agreement we quote herewith in 
its original form: 

"A number of our subscribers have written to us pointing out that American Heritage Publishing 
Co., Inc., through its subsidiary, American Horizon, Inc., will issue, in the Fall, a journal named 
HORIZON, which is also the name of our journal. Feeling that this confusion would be un­
fortunate, we have come to a formal legal understanding with them under which we have re­
ceived $11,000 and relinquished the title HORIZON. It is our feeling that this was the best and 
most practical solution to the complications involved. The full amount received by us will be 
deposited in our publication fund." 

As the result of due and careful consideration, I have decided that a new publication will hereafter 
appear under the name PRS JOURNAL. The use of these initials seems especially appropriate, inasmuch 
as they stand for The Philosophical Research Society, Inc., and therefore identify the magazine directly 
with our organization. By a happy circumstance, the letters PR S are also the initials of the three words 
Philosophy, Religion, and Science, representing the basic divisions of human knowledge which we seek 
to integrate in a comprehensive program of enlightened education. 

Your subscription will not be affected by these changes. The format, policy, and scope of our new 
publication will remain the same. 

Through the years, many letters have come to the Society from subscribers telling of the pleasure 
and benefit they have derived from our magazine. These kindly words have come to my attention, and 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your support and encouragement. 

Very sincerely yours, 

P. S. You may be glad to know that my book The Story of Healing, the Divine Art is back in print, and 
may be ordered directly from the Society. Price $4.00 (plus 4% tax in California). 


